
New London Green Party
Monthly Meeting
September 2, 2012

In attendance: Tim Hanser, Bob Stuller, Ronna Stuller (recorder); Bud McAllister 
arrived later. 

As there were so few in attendance, approval of the minutes from 7/1/12 was 
deferred until next month.

State Central Committee - Ronna and Bob attended the 8/9 SCC/nominating 
meeting in New Milford. Several candidates, including Doug Lary for Windham 
Registrar, were endorsed for local elections.

Old business
(1) Elections 2012 - We have yet not heard from the SOTS, but are not 

optimistic about our Presidential petition drive; the Stein-Honkala 
campaign will probably seek official write-in status if not on the ballot.

(2) Tim, Bob and Ronna attended the 2nd District nominating meeting on 
Saturday, August 18, and Bob videotaped. Doug Lary, Melissa Schlag 
and Scott Deshefy were speakers, Colin Bennett was endorsed as 
candidate.

(3) Discussion of the upcoming budget referendum, including a general 
consensus that we support a yes vote. Ronna will email NLGP members 
for additional input on the issue, then will write a statement on the 
Greens' budget stance for publication in The Day and The Patch.

Announcements & upcoming events
Down by the Riverside Festival on September 15. 

Next meeting will be held on Sunday, October 7, at 6:30pm.

Approved on 10/7/12.


